
             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Schumacher and City Council 
 
Date:  02/24/2020 
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Central MN EMS Grant  
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
The Central MN EMS grant is open and I am asking for permission to apply for this grant. The 
grant is up to $500.00 and is not matching. I am hoping to use it for an AED or other EMS 
supplies. Thank you. 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept.


